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Longridge Town Council 
 

Council Offices, The Station Building 
Berry Lane, Longridge. PR3 3JP 

 
Telephone: 01772 782461 

email: clerk@longridge-tc.gov.uk 
website: www.longridge-tc.gov.uk 

Mission Statement 
Endeavour, through foresight and leadership, to enhance quality of life for Longridge residents and visitors.   

Working to enrich facilities and nurture opportunity,  
to protect and improve the built and natural environment, and promote community pride. 

__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 

Proceedings of Budget Executive Committee held on 
9th November 2021 

 
Present: Cllr. H. Gee    
  Cllr. R. Adamson  
  Cllr. L. Jameson 
  Cllr. D. Little 
  Anna Crouch - Acting Town Clerk 
  
 
 
Min 2021/11/0089 Apologies 
 
Cllr. J Rogerson. 
 
 
Min 2021/11/0090 Declaration of Interest 
 
Cllr Gee - contacts with Longridge Environment Group (LEG), Chair of LEG Zero 
Waste Team meetings. 
 
 
Min 2021/11/0091 Public Time 
 
None present. 
 
 
Min 2021/11/0092 Grant Request - Longridge Social Enterprise Company 
(LSEC) 
 
Committee discussed the grant request for the replacement of an oil fired boiler at 
the Civil Hall, Longridge.  Committee agreed that they are supportive of LSEC in 
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their deliberations to retain the Civic Hall as a public amenity. However, councillors 
were concerned that only one quote for a replacement boiler had been sought and  
an option appraisal to take into account the resilience and sustainability of the whole 
heating system had not been provided. 
 
The Sub-Committee agreed unanimously that it could not recommend making an 
award on the basis of this application. 
 
 
Min 2021/11/0093 Grant Request - Longridge Environment Group (LEG) 
 
Cllr Gee brought to the attention of the Committee his role as Chair of LEG Zero 
Waste Team meetings. 
 
Committee discussed the grant request for the cost of two wheelie bins for the 
recycling of single-use coffee pods by Longridge residents.  Two bins would be 
required to ensure that plastic and aluminium pods could be collected separately.  
Committee approved the request.  Cllr Gee did not take part in the vote.   
 
Next Meeting: Tuesday 16th November 2021 (to discuss precept). 
 
 
 
 


